

Presbyterian and Reformed Commission on Chaplains and Military Personnel

March 22, 2019

Lowcountry Presbytery PO Box 31775 Charleston, SC 29417-1775

Dear Lowcountry Presbytery,

Greetings to you in our gracious Lord. I want to thank you for your \$180 contribution to our Chaplain Ministry in 2018. The ministry of the Presbyterian and Reformed Commission on Chaplains and Military Personnel (PRCC) had our strongest year ever as a result of your prayerful and generous support.

Thank you so much for your support And support spread helping the Cospel.

The PRCC ended 2018 with the largest number of Chaplains ever endorsed (290), the largest number of new Chaplains and Chaplain Candidates ever added to the PRCC Roster in one year (24), and the largest number of Chaplains ever to attend our Annual Training Ministry Conference where we were blessed by Dr. Peter Lillback and Dr. Kevin DeYoung's outstanding teaching.

Because of your kind and loving contribution to this ministry, we were able to meet our budget; incoming gifts exceeded our expenses. More importantly, we were able to provide pastoral care to our Chaplains and their family members to include many who were returning from deployments around the world. Your gifts also allowed the PRCC to provide the religious liberty protection that is necessary to allow our Chaplains the freedom to boldly proclaim the grace of Christ without restrictions. Your gifts also allow us to continue to process godly and Christ-centered applicants for ministry positions of service in the Armed Services, Bureau of Prisons, Veteran and Civilian Hospitals, and First Responder Chaplains in the Police and Fire Departments. There is no way we could do this without your prayer and support.

Your investment in the proclamation of the Gospel is appreciated by every one of our Chaplains and their family members. Thank you for being used as an instrument of His grace and may our Lord bless and keep you.

In Christ,

Dr. James R. Carter

PRCC Executive Director and Endorser MNA Chaplain Ministries Coordinator

Dr. James R. Carter CH (COL) USA, RET. Executive Director & Endorser 19 East Keklico Court Goose Creek, SC 29445 jcarter@pcanet.org Cell: 954-850-2448

RE Gary Hitzfeld Associate Director -Administration 6120 FM 953 Cuero, TX 77954 ghitzfeld@pcanet.org Phone: 678-825-1251 Fax: 678-825-1252 Cell: 678-386-4541

TE Del Farris
Associate Endorser Civilian Chaplaincy
2120 Cherry Tree Lane
Peachtree City, GA 30269
dfarris@pcanet.org
Cell: 501-416-1983

TE Mack Griffith
CH (COL) USAR, RET.
Associate Endorser - Military
307 South Tee Drive
Fairhope, AL 36532
mgriffith@pcanet.org
Cell: 828-371-0121

RE Bentley Rayburn
USAF, Maj. Gen. Retired
Chairman, PRCC Commission
11654 Wildwood Ridge Drive
Colorado Springs, CO 80921
bbrayburn@msn.com
Cell: (719) 200-6206

www.prcc.co